
CONSTRUCTION NOTICE: 
WEEKEND ROADWORKS, 15 - 16 MARCH 2025
JAN SMUTS DRIVE AND GOVAN MBEKI ROAD

Residents and road users in Hanover Park and surrounding 
areas are advised of urgent night work from Saturday 15 to 
Sunday 16 March 2025 at the intersection of Jan Smuts 
Drive and Govan Mbeki Road.

The work is required to convert the four-way signalised 
intersection into a temporary double-lane traffic circle. The 
centre island of the traffic circle will be used to 
accommodate the crane needed to build the Sky Circle 
bridge overhead while maintaining traffic below. 

With effect from 17:00 on Sunday 16 March, the 
intersection will operate as a double-lane traffic circle until 
construction is complete with the overhead Sky Circle in 
approximately 18 months. 

Road users are advised to proceed with caution and to 
follow the rules of the road.

We apologise for any inconvenience caused and thank you 
for your patience while we introduce much needed quality 
transport infrastructure for your community.

For enquiries, call the Transport Information Centre (free call, 
24/7) on 0800 65 64 63, email transport.info@capetown.gov.za 
or follow us on Twitter @CityofCTAlerts.
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